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June 24	 Division Meetimg

July  7	 McDermott Golf Outing

July 9 	 McKiernan Field Day

July 11-14 	 AOH Convention

July 17	 Rockland County Feis

July 23 	 Rockland Pipe Band
		  Competition

Our next meeting will be held on Friday, June 24th. 
Welcome aboard to Jonathan Buck, Rory Gallagher, 
Ciaran Green, Shane Green, Michael Dalton, and  
Joe Chabot. Congrats to Tom Lynch, the entire golf 
committee, and all the Volunteers who worked so 
hard to make the Larry McKeever Memorial Golf 
Outing such a success. Thanks to all our sponsors 
who so generously supported us. Thanks to all who 
marched in the Memorial Day parade to honor our 
fallen heroes and to all who supported the Hope for 
Brian fundraiser.  Division 3 was well represented 
at the Rockaway Irish Festival on June 4th and 
the Major Dergree Ceremony the next day. Many 
thanks go out to the Schenectady Degree Team. This 
will be our last hard copy newsletter so please send 
us your email asap so you can continue to receive 
the news.  Best wishes to our young GAA athletes 
as they travel to Kerry and West Cork to compete 
in the Feile tournaments. Our next newsletter will be 
in September but I will continue to send out info on 

upcoming events via email and you can always visit 
our website www.praoh3@gmail.com.  I wish you 
and your families a safe and enjoyable summer.

Dan Callanan reports the following Good and 
Welfare News… Please say a prayer for the repose 
of the souls of Sean Devery and Jack Rogers.  
Jack Daly is on a rough road up at Good Sam, 
Mark Donnelly is home from Nyack Hospital 
and recently stopped by the pub in his new wheels, 
Pat Tully’s back pain was originally misdiagnosed 
as arthritis effecting his spine but it turns out it is 
much less severe and is treatable, and Tom Hyland 
had a heart valve replacement and is recovering at 
Englewood Hospital.

As always, please remember to say an extra prayer 
or two for our wounded warriors and their families.

Yours in Friendship, Unity & Christian Charity, 
Dermot O’Connor Moore, President.
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HIBERNIAN HOUSE  
Another milestone at the PR little league. Hughie O'Brien 
struck out the sides in a seven year old game. Tom Lynch, 
aka the commish, gave him the Nolan Ryan award for 
performance of the year. Who is rat boy?  Stay tuned. Hint. 
He is bald and was recently laid off from his job in Manhattan. 
Also his name rhymes with cookie. Nice to see our Sunday 
bartender made a new friend while walking at the mall. Made 
a nice couple. Irv and him. Eddie all Day did a nice job on 
the bus ride to Rockaway entertaining everyone. He has been 
invited to Albany for Sunday brunch as a result. Great trip to 
the German Restaurant from the AOH. Excellent food, great 
beer. It was probably the first time the waitress ever heard 
someone order soup with three spoons. Nice to share, must 
have been the beer. The ride back was very entertaining. Next 
trip is to Peter Lugers. It's our monthly gourmet trip. The van 
is going to need new springs. The Captain was up from LBI 
looking tan and very relaxed. All was well until we turned on 
Fox News. Kaboom. Summer is here, hope everyone enjoys 
themselves. Remember when you're in the ocean always 
stand in the middle of a large group. Don't yell shark until 
you’re out of the water.
Pete Dunne

GAA FIELD DAY JULY 9 

The Rockland GAA Annual Robert McKiernan Memorial 
Field Day and Dennis McHugh Memorial Tournament will 
be held at our field on July 9th. There will be games, music, 
entertainment, food and fun for all ages! Please join us.
Vince Tyer, RGAA President

LAOH  
We welcomed two new members at our May meeting: 
Joan Crinnian and Eileen Delargy.  Thank you to 
all the members who attended our annual Ascension 
Thursday dinner honoring Moira Reilly and to those 
who marched in the Pearl River Memorial Day 
parade.  We had a good turnout and the weather was 
fine despite the gloomy forecast.   We celebrated our 
annual Communion breakfast where we honored 
our high school scholarship and our high school and 
middle school essay contest winners.  Mary Mulcahy is 
chairperson of the high school scholarship committee 
and awarded two scholarships to Madelin Barry and 
Kyle Murphy.  Carmel Reilly is the chairperson of 
the essay contest and awarded high school winner, 
Kaileen McGeever, and middle school winner, Kian 
McGeever.  
Yours in friendship, unity and Christian charity,
Terry McGeever, President

DUES/NEWSLETTER/EMAILS/
CALLING POST  

The deadline for membership dues is long past. If 
you have not done so, please pay up immediately.  
This will be our last hard copy newsletter. If you 
have not been receiving the letter via email, please 
send your email address to praoh3@gmail.com so we 
can include you.  If you have not been receiving the 
calling post and would like to please send your phone 
# to praoh3@gmail.com as well.

MICHAEL McDERMOTT 14TH 
ANNUAL MEMORIAL GOLF OUTING 

Thursday, July 7 Blue Hill Golf Course
12:30 pm shotgun start

BB@ lunch & dinner @ Mansion at Blue Hill
Golf & Dinner-$175, Dinner only-$65, Hole 

Sponsor-$100
Contact Dan McDermott @ 845-623-6367

ROCKLAND COUNTY FEIS

Saturday, July 17th @ German Masonic Grounds
in Tappan

Dedication @ 8:45 a.m., Music starts at
10 am,Mass @ 11am

Visit www.rocklandcountyfeis.com for more info

FLEADH
Parsippany, NJ  Hilton June 24-26

A great weekend of Traditional Irish Music, Dance and Language
Visit www.NYfleadh.com



History
The Green Flag that is a Historical Red Flag

In this centennial year of 1916, it has been interesting to note the extreme 
and factually flawed measures of some revisionist in their desperate 
attempts to undermine the courage and cause of the men and women of 
the revolutionary generation.   One such example is the rewriting of WW 
I, which heretofore had usually been considered one of the greatest follies 
of mankind, into a noble crusade in an effort to reduce the Easter Rising 
to but a footnote in the period 1914-1918.    All through the Easter Rising 
Commemorations we saw calls to remember that Irishmen were fighting 
in the British Army and that in a spirt of “inclusivity” we should equally 
celebrate the centenary of the battle of the Somme on the Western Front 
on July 1.  That the acts of brave men should be remembered is beyond 
dispute, however those who point to the Irish service in the British Army 
as an example of inclusivity are obviously unaware of the sad history of 
the 16th Irish Regiment.

In the months prior to the outbreak of WW I, Britain was on the 
brink of civil war.  Despite the fact that a Home Rule bill that granted 
some autonomy to the Irish people to rule their own county had been 
legislatively passed, the British Government had turned a self-serving 
blind eye to the formation and arming of a unionist militia, the Ulster 
Volunteer Force (UVF), whose avowed aim was to resist with violence 
any effort to enforce the legally enacted law of the land.  They were aided 
in this treachery by the British Army which made it clear at an incident 
now called the “Curragh Mutiny” that they would not enforce the law of 
the land when it came to unionists, though for centuries they never had 
such qualms when it came to that duty when it impacted the Irish people. 
In response to the UVF, the Irish Volunteers were formed.  The crisis was 
reaching a boiling point, a dangerous game of poker where all involved 
were afraid the other parties would call their bluff when Archduke 
Franz Ferdinand was assassinated on June 28, 1914 in Sarajevo leading 
to the outbreak of WW I.  All parties took the “opportunity” afforded by 
the crisis as a face saving escape.  The Home Rule Bill was passed and 
suspended for the duration of the hostilities.

Not surprisingly given the strong support they received from the Army, 
the UVF offered its services to the British Army and became the 36th 
(Ulster) [sic] Division.  The division required all recruits to sign the 
Solemn League and Covenant that pledged opposition to Home Rule 
in Ulster.  The 36th made no apologies for their strong connections with 
the anti-Catholic Orange Order. The British Military establishment had 
no qualms in allowing its members their own distinct badges and it has 
been recorded that some even wore their Orange Sashes in battle. Not 
since Cromwell’s Ironsides had a British Military unit had such an overt 
political agenda, an agenda that was not questioned by Britain at the 
time or by revisionist today.

John Redmond, as the leader of the Home Rule advocating Irish 
Parliamentary Party, was quick to follow suit to similarly offer up the 
Irish Volunteers for service in the war.  In naïve idealism, Redmond 
believed this would be viewed by the British establishment as a sign of 
good faith that a Home Rule Ireland could be trusted.  Events would 
soon show how unrealistic this belief was as documented by future 
British Prime Minister David Lloyd George

“(Minister of War Lord Kitchner) refused commissions to educated young 
Irishmen of the class and type who were being made officers in England, 
Scotland and Wales, for no conceivable reason except that he distrusted and 
disliked their nationalism. The culminating incident will take an invidiously 
prominent place in the tragic history of Irish relations with Great Britain.

Nationalist ladies, fired with enthusiasm for the new Irish Division, for 
Mr. Redmond and for the cause to which they were devoting themselves, 
embroidered a silken flag with the Irish harp emblazoned upon it. At the same 
time the patriotic ladies of Ulster were embroidering the Red Hand of Ulster 
on the flag which they designed to present to a division which was being raised 
in Ulster. In due course the two flags were presented to the respective divisions. 
One was taken and the other left.

When Lord Kitchener heard of the green flag and its Irish harp he ordered that 
it should be taken away. But the Ulster flag was allowed to wave gloriously 
over the heads of the Orange soldiers of the Protestant north. Ireland was 
deeply hurt. Her pride was cut to the quick, her sense of fair play was outraged, 
her sympathy with the Holy War against the military dictatorship of Europe 
was killed, and John Redmond’s heart was broken. ….. From that moment 
the effort of Irish Nationalism to reconcile England and Ireland by uniting the 
two peoples in a common effort for the oppressed of another land failed, and 
Lord Kitchener’s sinister order constituted the first word in a new chapter of 
Irish history.”

This is again another incident that revisionist leave out when making 
their case that the 1916 Rising was unnecessary, “that all would have 
worked out after the war”. The refusal to accept the flag of the Irish 
16th Division was a “red flag” indicating that the imperialist attitudes 
of Britain were not changed, even as thousands of young Irishmen 
offered their service in good faith.  While the Army worried that an Irish 
Division officered by Irish men may contribute to a future civil war, they 
had no qualms of empowering the Unionist of Ulster who had credibly 
threatened just such a war should the law of the land be enforced.  The 
fact that young Irishmen were denied commissions to lead their fellow 
Irishmen is nothing but a continuation of the prejudices that stretch 
back to the Statutes of Kilkenny.  It is another example of the duplicity 
and hypocrisy that was the hallmark of British policy; even when 
asking Irishmen to contribution to the ‘Great Fight for Civilization’ 
as they termed the folly of WW I, the British establishment could not 
acknowledge in even the smallest detail Irish autonomy. Sadly the 
hypocrisy continues when we see the motives of brave men and women 
who fought for universal suffrage, civil rights and the right for Irish 
men and women to control Irish destinies ridiculed yet extoll without 
question a battle that sacrificed a million lives for noting more than six 
miles of bloody trench line in a war that asserted nothing.   

Yes, let us remember brave men who fought were their lights led them, 
but let there be no mistake when talking of the Rising or WW I as to 
which was the nobler cause.  
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of Pearl River
Middletown Road, Pearl River, NY

Joanne Winous, Manager
 (845) 735-4871

Open 7 Days • Kitchen Open to 1:00am • Full Bar • Lunch & Dinner
ALL sporting events via satellite on large screen TV's & 8 monitors

(201) 391-9356
Kinderkamack Rd. & Grand Ave. • Montvale, New Jersey 

www.daveyspub.com

AMERICAN
LEGION

JOHN H. SECOR POST 329

30 Railroad Avenue, P.O. Box 205
Pearl River, New York 10965

Phones: "Dug Out": (845) 735-7868
(includes Hall rentals)

"Areas first Authentic Irish Pub"

Raffaele's		         (845) 201 8490

On Central
PIZZERIA

RON FATIGATE
PROPRIETOR

89 E. Central Ave
Pearl River NY
10965

Neil T. O’Sullivan, CPA / PLLC

38 South Main Street
Pearl River, NY 10965

T  845.735.9500
E neil@neilosullivancpa.com

Neil T. O’Sullivan, CPA / PLLC

38 South Main Street
Pearl River, NY 10965

T  845.735.9500
E neil@neilosullivancpa.com

100 FRANKLIN AVENUE                    
PEARL RIVER, NY 10965      	           TEL (845) 735-2161 
www.wymanfisher.com    	          FAX (845) 735-9123

DAVID FISHER
CHRISTOPHER J. VERGINE

Directors

MURTY'S PUBLICK HOUSE
Restaurant & Pub

(845) 620-7502
29 W. Central Avenue, Pearl River, NY 10965
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"Committed to Service Excellence" 
 Affordable Funerals & Cremations 
Independently Owned & Operated

Our Family Serving Yours
34 North Summit Street
Pearl River, NY 10965

845-735-4849
Fax 845-735-1377

Assummashankey@gmail.com

Assumma-Shankey Funeral Home
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www.rsheridan.com
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Luigi O’Grady’s
Deli & Catering

106 N. Middletown Road, Pearl River, New York 10965

845-735-9110
info@luigiogradys.com  •  www.luigiogradys.com

Store 845-652-0166 in your phone as our mobile # & text us your orders.

Member AOH Division 3

Member AOH Division 3

ROCKLAND MATTRESS 
Family owned for over 40 years

DAN MILLER

160 East Route 59
Nanuet, NY 10954
RocklandMattress.com

Phone: 845-623-3030
Fax: 845-623-3160

rmattress@optimum.net

Mary Fitzgerald
NYS Licensed Real Estate Associate Broker

Better Homes & Gardens Rand Realty 
19 E. Central Ave., Pearl River, NY

c. 845.536.9418
marymfitz@aol.com

Our greatest compliments are your referrals. Thank you! 




